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Despite the small size of the timber heading, this took five days 
to construct because of the complexities of dealing with very fine 
sands. Matt Durbin Associates confirmed the timber heading on 
the Fisherman�s Walk project was one of the most difficult timber 
headings the company has encountered. 

The engineering and construction department removed the 
pipework from within the timber heading allowing the lining to be 
winched into place the following week. The lining took two days 
to install.

Engineering and construction returned to install the replacement 
100mm ductile iron pipework within the timber heading. This 
was then backfilled by Matt Durbin Associates with concrete and 
injected a cementous grout into any voids surrounding the timber 
heading. The opening of the brick wet-well chamber was rebuilt 
with glazed brickwork.

The removed pipework and guiderails from the wet well chamber 
dated back to 1977 when the pumping station was constructed. 
This was not suitable for reuse due to heavy corrosion and therefore 
Northavon M&E installed new pipework and new Flygt pumps from 
Xylem Water Solutions. 

Construction constraints
To ensure the safety of the public and workforce, Wessex Water 
worked closely with Bournemouth Borough Council, to produce a 
traffic management plan to ensure safe access along the Boscombe 
promenade, a safe working zone and continue to provide a 
sewerage service. 

Undertakings
The key participants involved with the Fisherman�s Walk Rising 
Main project were:

Client Wessex Water

Principal contractor Wessex Water�s Engineering & 
Construction Department

Contractor (lining) Onsite Services Ltd

Contractor (timber heading) Matt Durbin Associates

Contractor (M&E) Northavon M&E

Conclusion
The pumping station has been in operation since 18 April 2015 and 
is working well. The outturn cost of this project was £110k, with the 
majority of this made up of tankering costs. It is estimated that the 
comparable drilling or open cut solutions on the cliff face could 
have been twice this cost, even if the stability and safety issues 
could have been overcome. 

Given the success of this project, where appropriate Wessex Water 
is considering the lining of rising mains in the future. 

The engineering and construction sewer rehabilitation team is 
currently undertaking a study to prepare a Wessex Water technical 
standard, suitable for the design of sewer rising main linings. This 
project also highlighted the significant cost savings of constructing 
a short timber heading to facilitate this repair.

In April 2016 further along the cliff near Bournemouth Pier, a 
significant landslide occurred, giving further evidence that the no-
dig option undertaken on this project was the correct approach 
to ensure the safety of the site team and limit damage to the 
environment. 

The editor and publishers would like to thank Ashley Williamson, 
Project Manager with Wessex Water, for providing the above 
article for publication.
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